
 

HORSINTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

WEDNESDAY 12TH JULY 2017 

 

PRESENT: Mr A Clerk, Mr R Hill 

CLERK: Mrs L Needham 

MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC: 5   Cllr Patricia Bradwell was also present 

APOLOGIES:  V Oliver, A Robinson, C Hill 

  As there were only 2 Parish Councillors present, we didn’t have a 
quorum.  As there were no urgent matters requiring attention the 
business side of the meeting was cancelled and the business will be 
carried forward to the next scheduled meeting on 13th September 2017. 

As 5 members of the public and Cllr Bradwell were in attendance the 
public were given the opportunity to raise any concerns that they may 
have.  The following items were raised: 

1 – Post Box – This is in poor condition with faded and peeling paint.  It 
had been noted that other boxes within the area had been re-painted so 
why was ours missed?  ACTION LN to contact the PO. 

2- There is a broken slat on the bench opposite the village hall. 
ACTION: LN to investigate and see to repair. 

3- Road signs into the village need cleaning.  This is no longer carried 
out by Highways but R Hill said that he would get them cleaned. 

4 – Village signs. These need repainting. ACTION: LN to contact Bill 
Radley, who did them last time to see if he is willing to do them 
again.   

5 – Dog bin opposite village hall is in a state.  ACTION: LN to 
investigate. 

6- Bus shelter opposite the church is over grown with Ivy.  This needs to 
be removed.  

7- Phone Box.  This is an eyesore. LN in process of arranging to get it 
removed by BT. 

 


